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Report of the 6th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program

Koji Otani MD
Center for Medical Education and Career Development /
Dept. of Orthopaedic Surgery,

Fukushima Medical University

In May 2015, representatives from Fukushima Prefecture attended the
Tohoku Medical Resident Program as organized by the Japanese Medical
Society of America (JMSA). This was the 6th time the program has been held,
and our second time in attending it.

Although Fukushima Prefecture had sent only one resident, Dr.
Nishimagi, he reported that he had quite a fulfilling experience. Since then,
whenever the opportunity has arisen, I have asked Dr. Nishimagi to recount
his experience to other residents and medical students, in order to share
what he has learned.

For this program, in addition to Dr. Nishimagi, those attending were as
follows: Dr. Tabata, who usually assists me, Dr. Kanno, attending for the
first time, and I, as our group’s leader. While our resident from Fukushima
and Miyagi were visiting clinics or hospitals, we greeted the doctors who
were hosting them. Furthermore, I met two medical students from Mount
Sinai Medical University, who are visiting Fukushima from the end of June
through July, to discuss their research in Fukushima. I also visited Prof.
Iatridis in Orthopaedic Department of Mount Sinai Hospital, who had been
invited to an international seminar in Tokyo two months previously. Dr.
Watanabe, who is currently working in Prof. Iatridis’ laboratory, was
generous enough to show me around the laboratory and hospital.

I believe that my responsibility in this program is not only to take
care of residents, but also to establish and maintain good relationships with
JMSA members. They kindly helped us both with the resident program and
our stay in New York. Additionally, we joined the annual party of JMSA,

enabling us to strengthen our relationships.



Finally, I would like to thank Dr. Anzai, president of JMSA, Dr. Ramani,
director of this program, Prof. Homma of Colombia University, Dr.
Yanagisawa of Mount Sinai Hospital, Mr. Kano, secretary-general, Mr.
Tokiwa and all other contributors for giving us the wonderful opportunity to
attend this productive program. I would like to send similarly motivated and

outgoing residents to the next program in the coming December.




